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It's officially the holiday season, and 2013 is almost upon us!
Can you believe it?! This December, we encourage you to
green your holidays and try to reduce waste through
sustainable shopping, traveling, eating and decorating. Check

out our top 15 ways to reduce waste and also take a look at our

more comprehensive Holiday Greening Guide. Additionally,

make sure to check out Sarratt's 22" Annual Holiday Arts
Festival to support local artists by buying unique gifts for loved
ones. Additional information about the stories and events
included in this newsletter are available on the SustainVU

website and Facebook page. Have a great December, and

Happy New Year!

Andrea George, PhD, CHMM, Director

VU Sustainability and Environmental Management Office
(SEMO)

(615) 322-4551 | e-mail | Web site | I
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The Department of Pathology,
Microbiology and Immunology
named Vanderbilt’'s “Greenest
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Group on Campus”

The winner of the first Vanderbilt
Athletics’ Sustainability
Competition, the Department of
Pathology, Microbiology and

Immunology, celebrated their
accomplishment of being named the “Greenest Group on
Campus” with a VIP tailgate, complimentary football tickets and
on-field recognition at the Vanderbilt vs. University of
Tennessee football game November 17"

Dr. Sam Santoro, Chair of Pathology, Microbiology and
Immunology in the Vanderbilt University Medical Center, and
Doris Culver, Administrative Assistant, accepted a recycled-
glass award and a Coach Franklin-signed football during the
game from Dr. Andrea George, Director of Vanderbilt's

Sustainability and Environmental Management Office (SEMO),

Tim Wells, Area Vice President for Waste Management, and
Jessica Preston, Area Sustainability Program Director for
Waste Management. Read more about how the winners
excelled at acting creatively and sustainably.

Metro Clean Air Resolution and SPEAR Clean Air Summit

On November 13, the Nashville city council passed a resolution
calling on the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to reduce
greenhouse gases and to recognize the importance of climate
change, joining a number of “Clean Air Cities” across the
nation. This resolution was initiated by Sommers Kline, co-
President of Vanderbilt's Students Promoting Environmental
Awareness and Responsibility (SPEAR) and was sponsored by
Councilman Jason Holleman. More info can be found here.

In celebration of the passing of the resolution, SPEAR is
hosting a Clean Air Summit on Wyatt Lawn on December 2
from 4:00 to 6:00 PM. Speakers will include Mayor Bill Purcell
and Councilman Jason Holleman. Jackson Alley and Recent
Southern Gentlemen will perform, and free food and beverages
will also be provided.

Vanderbilt offers new environmental and sustainability
studies minor

Fall 2012 brought with it academic change in the world of




sustainability for Vanderbilt students. A new minor in
environmental and sustainability studies was introduced with

Dr. David Hess, professor of sociology, as the director. For
more information about the minor and other news and events in
the Undergraduate Program in Environmental and Sustainability
Studies, click here.

Stave off holiday excess by greening the holidays this

season

The holiday season is traditionally a time

of plenty, but it also can be a time of
excess. The average American
household generates 25% more trash
during this time of year and holiday lights in U.S. use more than
2.2 million mega-watt hours of electricity every holiday season,
enough electricity to run more than 173,000 homes for a year.
Add in all the energy use from extra travel and hospitality, and
the last six weeks of the year can have quite an impact on our

natural resources.

SEMO has put together a list of fifteen ways everyone can

reduce holiday waste and make the season a little greener. For
more information on how to have a sustainable holiday season,
visit SEMQ'’s Holiday Greening Guide.

Power down before leaving for the
holidays

If you are going to be away from your
office or home for an extended period

of time over the holidays, remember
to power down before you leave. This is a great opportunity to
reduce Vanderbilt's energy consumption and environmental
impact.

Students:

—  Turn off all lights in your residence hall, including
common rooms.

— Defrost and unplug your refrigerator before leaving.

—  Turn off and unplug your computer, printer,
microwave, lamps, televisions and anything else that is
plugged in. Many types of electronic equipment still
draw small amounts of electricity (vampire energy)
even when turned off.

—  Check the thermostat and set to 65 degrees.

— Make sure all faucets are completely turned off and
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not dripping.
Faculty and Staff:

— I permitted in your area, turn off and unplug your
computer, monitor, printer, microwaves, lamps, cell
phone chargers, televisions, refrigerators, copiers, fax
machines, coffee makers, etc. that will not be in use
while you are gone to reduce vampire energy.

—  Turn off all lights in your area including lights in the
break rooms and bathrooms.

—  Check the thermostat setting and set to 65 degrees.

— If you work in a lab, close your fume hood sashes

before leaving for the holiday.

Visit the ThinkOne website for additional ways you can reduce

your energy consumption at Vanderbilt.
This holiday season, be good to the trees!

Nothing beats the smell of a fresh cut tree in

"‘ winter, but once the ornaments are removed

=

' reason to toss that once beautiful seasonal

and the lights are stowed away, there’s no

icon into the landfilll Many counties, cities and
state parks will be offering programs where you can drop off
your undecorated live tree and they will turn it into mulch, which
can then be used on trails and in landscaping. Check with your
local municipality to find a live tree drop off location and help to
reduce space used in the landfill. Metro Nashville recycles
approximately 12,000 live trees annually through their drop-off
program. With approximately 33 million live Christmas trees
sold in North America every year, turning your live tree into
mulch can make a major positive impact!

Also, did you know that approximately 1.5 billion cards are sent
over the holiday season in the U.S., which requires 300,000
new trees to be harvested per year not to mention the
greenhouse gases created during transportation of those cards
from place to place? Consider sending e-cards, social media, e-
mails or using the good old-fashioned telephone to share your
season’s greetings!

Wondering what to do with old textbooks? Donate them!
With the end of the semester quickly approaching, it's time to

decide what to do with all of those old textbooks! Donate your
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old textbooks to Better World Books, resell them, swap them

with friends or post them on Vandy FreeSwap. This might earn

you money, and will reduce clutter in your dorm room and
waste in the landfill!
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For more information on any of these stories, events and more,

visit the SustainVU website at www.vanderbilt.edu/sustainvu or

contact the Sustainability and Environmental Management
Office at sustainvu@vanderbilt.edu or (615) 322-2057.




